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Background 

 

Plymouth City Council are proposing the closure and demolition of two outdated toilet blocks.  

 

The two conveniences, on St Levan’s Road in Devonport and on Masterman Road in Stoke were 

attracting anti-social behaviour, were difficult to keep hygienic and were not very well used by the 

public. 

 

The toilets on St Levans Road, which have only crude, old-fashioned urinals, were originally 

installed as a stop for people leaving the dockyard. 

 

Neither site was reopened after the COVID-19 pandemic in 2020 and prior to this had little use.  

 

Conclusion  
 

We are proposing the following:- 

 

 St Levans Urinals – demolish and make good.  

 

 Masterman Road – demolish and made good for a community garden/space. Once 

demolished, the site will adapted with paving slabs, posts, planting areas so that a local 
community group can plant flowers and trees and turn it into a welcoming local space 

where events can take place.    
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